

Councillor Shawn Lewis Ward 2, City of London Phone: 519-661-2489 ext 4002

Email: slewis@london.ca

facebook.com/ShawnLewis.ldnpoli/



May 12, 2020

Members of the Community and Protective Services Committee

Re: Middlesex London Health Unit

Recently there have been matters of public interest in the spotlight with regard to the recent relocation of the Middlesex London Health Unit (MLHU) offices, specifically in regard to the disposition of certain MLHU assets that would be no longer used by the MLHU. As you are aware, the MLHU receives funding from the County of Middlesex and the City of London.

Recent media reports have suggested that the City of London had expressed no interest is assuming ownership of the above-noted assets.

I am therefore seeking clarification from the Civic Administration on the following matters:

- 1. Did the MLHU provide the Civic Administration with an itemized inventory of assets that were to be liquidated and an opportunity to acquire assets for use by the City or appropriate community partner organizations/programs?
- 2. Is there a Policy in place that addresses how the MLHU is to dispose of assets?

If no Policy is in place which speaks to the disposal of assets, I am seeking support of the following recommendation:

"That the Middlesex London Health Unit (MLHU) BE REQUESTED to consult with it's local funding partners and adopt a Policy that sets out a process regarding the disposal of MLHU assets."

Respectfully submitted,

Shawn Lewis,

Councillor, Ward 2